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Private and Confidential
Active Lancashire Limited Board
Minutes of the Board meeting held on Wednesday 18th July 2018 at 3.00pm at Active Lancashire, Farington House, Lancashire Business Park, Leyland PR26 6TW
Present
Ms L Lloyd (Chair)     
(LL)      
Dr A Ibbetson        

(AI)        Ms J Bell


(JB)

Mr D Edmundson 

(DE)      Mr G Bean


(GB)
   
Superintendent A Barrow 
(AB)

Mr C Standish

(CS)
In Attendance
Mr A Leather (Chief Executive Active Lancashire)

         
(AL)
Mr S Oliver (Company Secretary and Finance Manager)        

(SO)
In Partial Attendance

Ms C Ross (Service Development Manager Active Lancashire)

(CR)

Mr P Blythin (Relationship Manager Active Lancashire)

(PB)

1. Welcome and Update from the Board Chair
All attendees were welcomed to the meeting by the Chair.
Ms L Lloyd thanked Board members for their support with the Board Governance effectiveness review the detail of which would be discussed later in the agenda.  
0. Introductions, apologies for absence, declarations of 
conflicts of Interest
Apologies for absence were noted from Ms M Still, Ms C Platt.
There were no declarations of conflicts of interests.   
 

3.  
Minutes and Matters Arising from the Board meeting 
held on 4th May 2018.

The Minutes from the Board meeting held on 4th May 2018 were reviewed.

Resolved: 
The minutes of the Board meeting held on 4th May 2018 were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.

4.  
Update from the HR & Remuneration Committee meeting

held on 19 June 2018

The minutes of the meeting had been issued with the agenda and the Chair of the Committee Ms J Bell updated the Board.

Highlighted in the update from Ms J Bell was the GDPR compliance update that had been very comprehensive and also details of changes to the NJC Pay Scales.  Mr Oliver explained that the NJC Pay Scales had been agreed nationally with significant uplift to lower scale points but from April 2019 there were major changes to the pay scales and number of pay points that will need to be considered as part of the Budget and Business Plan from April 2019.

Also discussed was the recruitment of new Board members.  Ms J Bell and Mr A Leather explained that a recruitment process had been followed with two applicants; Ms Zafar Copeland who is the Chief Executive of the Sahara Women’s Centre and Ms Amanda Parker JP who is a High Sheriff of Lancashire and a magistrate.
The Board agreed that both applicants would be suitable Board members and add different dimension and skills to the Board representation.  It was clarified that Lancashire County Council would need to ratify the appointments.

Resolved:  Ms Zafa Copeland and Ms Amanda Parker JP to be appointed to the Board subject to ratification by Lancashire County Council        
Ms J Bell also highlighted that safeguarding was to be a standing item on all future HR & Remuneration Committee meetings.

Resolved:  The Minutes of the HR & Remuneration Committee were noted

5.  
Minutes of the Audit & Finance Committee meeting held   

 on 3rd July 2018
The minutes of the Audit & Finance Committee had been issued with the agenda and the Chair of the Committee Mr D Edmundson updated the Board.
It was reported that Tracey Johnson the Senior Audit Partner from Moore & Smalley had been in attendance to present the audited 2017-18 Finance statements and audit findings report.  

Mr Edmundson reported that Ms Johnson had clarified that it was a clean audit with no issues to report and no adjustments made.  It was highlighted that the major part of the audit had been related to the More Positive Together ESF funded project.

Mr Edmundson updated the Board and relayed that the Audit & Finance Committee had expressed serious concerns with the fact that there was still no receipt of funding from the DWP for the MPT project and the accounts were produced on assumptions that DWP will approve and pay the claims. With this in mind the Committee recommended approval of the accounts by the Board but only when the first funding claim is approved and paid so that there is reassurance that the DWP are committed to the project and the process works.

Mr Oliver on the request of the Committee had provided the Board with details of the correspondence with the DWP expressing concerns in the serious delays in the process.  Mr Oliver was pleased to also report and provided the communication that the first claim was now fully approved and payment would be received within 5 to 7 working days.  This news was welcomed by the Board.

Resolved: The minutes of the Audit & Finance Committee were noted     
Finance Update Report

Mr Oliver presented the Finance update report.  It was noted that this was earlier in the agenda than usual as part of the Audit and Finance Committee update.

Mr Oliver highlighted again in the report in narrative and graphically the pressure on core funding through reduced Management fees on projects due to a number of Sport England projects concluding or reducing.  
It was highlighted in the report by Mr Oliver that cash-flow was being managed but with delays in MPT funding from the DWP was obviously increasing pressure so it is important that claims start to get paid.

Mr Oliver talked through with the Board the new NJC Pay scales that had been agreed and had been discussed at the HR &Remuneration Committee and also the Audit & Finance Committee and the impact would be felt more for the 2019/20 Financial year and therefore would need consideration for the next Budget year.

Resolved:  The Board noted the Finance statements and update for the 2 months to 31 May 2018 for the 2018/19 financial year

Resolved:  The 2017-18 Report and Financial Statements and Letter of Representation to the Auditors were approved by the Board 
Resolved:  The Board noted the correspondence and dialogue with the DWP regarding the MPT project

Risk Register

Mr Oliver presented the Risk Register update report.  It was noted that this was earlier in the agenda than usual as part of the Audit and Finance Committee update and had been reviewed at the Audit & Finance Committee meeting.   
The recommendation from the Audit & Finance Committee was that the risks associated with gaining GDPR compliance and compliance with the UK Board of Governance for Sport were now more about maintaining that compliance.
Resolved:  The Board noted the Risk Register update.

6. Board Governance Performance and Effectiveness Review 
Ms L Lloyd presented the report and findings prepared by the appointed consultants Orchard Insights and issued with the agenda.  Again Ms Lloyd thanked the Board members for their cooperation and contribution to this review.  It was reminded that was to comply with the Sport England Code of Governance requirements. 
It was noted that the findings had concluded that the organisation is a well governed Charity and the review had identified further areas of development to enable the organisation to be exemplar.

Ms Lloyd highlighted and the Board discussed the action points in the report.

Consideration is to be taken in having longer meetings and a 12 month formal plan of the agenda to be considered.  These meetings should include more strategic project involvement e.g previously project videos had been presented as an update but also discussion.  It was suggested that the Board meeting may be held at a venue where project activity is taking place and that would be part of the meeting.   Mr Oliver reported that previously other venues had been tried but became problematic with lack of facilities and I.T issues.  This was noted.

Succession planning for the Board had been considered as part of the Board Development day but was noted in the report that this should be reviewed annually with wider advertising to attract Board members from other Partnerships and Communities.  A discussion was held on this point with concerns that appointments to the Board had to be balanced based on effectiveness and not tokenistic and that talent had to be developed and nurtured perhaps from projects or through something similar to a Youth Council.

Stakeholder Communications were seen as important and discussion raised points of holding an annual Partnership even but ensuring there was a purpose and timing was key.  The need to build wider networks and advocates for the organisation could create opportunities and impact but also help recruitment to the Board as well as ensure that the organisations strategy and views were communicated and understood.

It was noted that the recommendation in the review was that non-attendance at 3 Board meetings in a year should require a Trustee/Director to step down from the Board should be enforced. The Board in discussion agreed with this point.  It was also recommended in the review that the Board pack for Directors should be regularly refreshed.

The organisations core values and objects should be reviewed by the Board regularly and it was requested that the current objects of the organisation be issued to Board members.  Communication of the core values and purpose of the organisation was seen as key and needed more visibility emphasising the Sport and physical activity work being undertaken.  It was felt important that the Board help to set the strategy and not just reacting to project opportunities.

An Annual Health check framework had been produced with smart measures introduced to help measure effectiveness.

In the report a training budget for Governance of 1% of turnover was recommended.  This was felt to be unrealistic and unaffordable in terms of cash outlay but could include ‘in kind’ support and events that Board members and the wider team were involved in.  

Resolved:  The Board noted and accepted the findings of the External Review of Governance report by Orchard Insight

Action:  Ms Lloyd and Mr Leather to progress the action points from the Board Effectiveness Review.
Action:  Mr Leather to present to the Board at the next Board meeting the pipeline projects.    
Action:  Mr Oliver to issue to the Board the current objects of the organisation as contained in the Articles.    
7. Operational Update
Mr Paul Blythin (Active Lancashire Relationship Manager) was welcomed to the meeting
Active Ageing Alliance Project Update

Mr Blythin presented an update on the Active Ageing Alliance (Bettercare) project to the Board.  The Board were reminded that the Bettercare project had been discussed at previous Board and Committee meetings and the organisation had received £115k for development of the project model.

Mr Blythin reported that the Bettercare steering group had reviewed the project model in April and approved in principle but with further consultation to take place on how the model would fit locally across Lancashire and South Cumbria.  On this basis 4 consultation workshops had been held across the County with favourable attendance and an overall positive response to the model proposals.

Lancaster and West Lancashire were both considering approving pilot projects in their regions to measure the effectiveness of the proposals and it was agreed that this was the way to implement the Active Ageing model.  It was highlighted by the Board that this was more manageable and measurable of the effectiveness of the project.  Discussion highlighted the age constraint of the model of 50+ and Mr Blythin reported that a lot of feedback from the workshops had been on lowering the age barrier.

Approval has also been given by Healthier Lancashire and South Cumbria for funding to investigate the digital readiness of the VCSF in Lancashire to support this project and discussions are being held with Lancashire universities on how they may support this piece of work. 

Resolved:  The Board noted the update on the Active Ageing Alliance (Bettercare) project.

Cycling – Recycling Project

Mr Blythin presented this project which is part of the Sport and Physical offer in the MPT project.

It was reported that this project was working with the Lancashire County Council Waste Management Services who were keen to deliver a social value project utilising the waste bikes that they receive in their waste facilities.  The project had been signed off by the LCC Cabinet in late June with access granted to 4 waste sites across Lancashire for a 3 month trial period.

This project will also involve approximately 100 workshops again linked to More Positive Together with participants learning to refurbish cycles to be fit for road use again.  Workshops will be delivered by local CICS and participants keep the refurbished bike so supporting increased physical activity and employment mobility.  

A cycling engagement project is also being developed to complement the recycling of the bikes and the workshops to develop pathways for participants and their families to get active through cycling.

The Board suggested various groups that may be keen to support this project and support volunteering opportunities and links to accessibility.

Resolved:  The Board noted the presentation on the Cycling Recycling Project                     
Ms Carol Ross (Active Lancashire Service Development Manager) was welcomed to the meeting
Team Activity Update

Mr Blythin presented the Operational Activity update report that had been issued with the agenda.  The report was taken as read but a number of points were highlighted.

Under the Digital Health section Mr Blythin highlighted that the Active Ants project had attracted £10k of funding in East Lancashire and the project was being extended across 8 schools in Blackburn with Darwen and Blackburn Rovers Community Trust.
The Lancashire School Games held on the 3rd July had involved over 2000 participants with positive feedback from participants, VIPS and the sponsor Spar.  A review and debrief was to be held and a new delivery plan submitted to Sport England pushing more participation and celebrating diversity.

A Volunteer Celebration event was held on the 13th June with lots of attendees from our own projects and a lifetime achievement award presented to Mr John Gibson who has been volunteering and supporting other volunteers in the local area for many years.  
A successful Girls Active event was delivered in partnership with the Youth Sport Trust and Chorley School Sport Partnership and a very well attended Primary and Secondary PE Schools conference was held in July supporting the use of the Primary School Sport premium funding.  
Resolved:  The Board noted the Team Operational update report

More Positive Together (ESIF) Steering Group Update

Ms C Ross presented the steering group minutes that had been issued with the agenda and gave an update on the More Positive Together Project.

The positive news was repeated that the first claim had now been approved and payment was on its way.  A lot of work was now being undertaken to collate and submit further claims.
Lancaster Council had pulled out of the project but it was hopeful that Great Places an existing partner might pick up the delivery in that area and provide the match. This is still to be confirmed.

Ms Ross reported that there were now 854 participants reported and this was gaining momentum but further clarification from the DWP was required as to the definition of who could be measured as inactive.  
Sarah Gaskill from the Lancashire Adult Skills Hub had been at the steering group and was supportive of and engaged with the project.

The DWP had now surprisingly reported that there was no requirement for an end of project evaluation and insight report.  The project however along with the interim evaluation already commissioned would look to undertake an end of project evaluation.

Sustainability of the project beyond current funding timescales was being increasingly discussed and there was an awareness of underspend in the system that may be available and potential lengthening of timescales as well as future prosperity funding following Brexit.  Mr Leather felt that this could be significant but there may be a long period between application and approval of further funding that may involve working at risk. The Board noted this and felt that it was appropriate to apply for further funding but the risks would need to be considered.  

Resolved: The Board noted the MPT update
8. Any Other Business
It was noted that the Lancashire Sports Awards are held later in the year and the Board were asked to put forward potential sponsors of the event or categories of the award

Action:  Board Members to highlight potential sponsors of the Sports Awards  


Action List
· Feb 2018
Mr Leather to circulate the final Equality & Diversity
Commitment statement and action plan to Board  
members for information.
· Feb 2018
Mr Leather to provide the Board with assurances around
the KTP funding bid and a Plan B for the Research and Evaluation if the KTP bid is unsuccessful.
· Feb 2018
Mr Leather to present the Quality Improvement Plan to
the Board and to provide assurance that the Quest accreditation is not required by Sport England.    
· May 2018 
Continue to develop the implementation plan impact 
and satisfaction measures and bring back for updates at each board meeting 
· May 2018 
Mr Leather to organise a plan of future events (including 

high profile national events) to be circulated to Board Members           
· May 2018
Mr Leather to arrange for Communications promoting
the success of MPT to date using the Celebration day content to be issued to the network and stakeholders political and technical who may influence future funding.
· July 2018
Ms Lloyd and Mr Leather to progress the action points 

from the Board Effectiveness Review.
· July 2018
Mr Leather to present to the Board at the next Board
 meeting the pipeline projects.    
· July 2018
Mr Oliver to issue to the Board the current objects of
the organisation as contained in the Articles.    

· July 2018
Board Members to highlight potential sponsors of the 
Sports Awards  
Board Development Day(27/02/18) Action Notes

AL and LL:
When recruiting for new Board members it was agreed that skills that should be a focus were Legal, national profile, schools, health and sport.
AL and Board   Seek new sources of funds to ensure that even
though Sport England is reducing funding we can continue to support Sport across Lancashire.
 
AL:   

Identify Place Based interventions which support local (Neighbourhood) delivery


AL and Board
Identify philanthropists / other funding streams to continue certain programmes when funding runs out. E.g CSI drug rehabilitation project
AL:
Consider how do we make the most of the voluntary sector and recognise their input/ involvement in delivering sport / physical activity
AL:
Position Active Lancashire as the ‘go to’ organisation. We define the agenda starting with the why we exist and be the difference to inspire the region  



Approved: _____________________________________Signature
         

   _____________________________________ Name

  _____________________________________ Date
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